GEORGE ROMNEY JUNIOR SCHOOL



Headteacher: David Reddy

Cobden Street, Dalton-in-Furness, Cumbria LA15 8SE. Tel: 01229 463002

Email: admin@grjs.cumbria.sch.uk

12.02.21

Dear parents, carers and families,

After a challenging and ever-changing six weeks, half-term is here! A massive thank you from all the staff at school for your support and effort with home learning; it has not been easy but we have made it! With your help, the children have done some fantastic learning and we feel that the vast majority of children have successfully engaged in their tasks on a daily basis.

We know that no matter how hard we try, you try and the children try, it is not the same as learning in school face-to-face. Already the rumours and gossip has begun about when and how schools will re-open fully for all children. I must remind you that we know nothing yet! Myself, the staff and the governors have begun to discuss how to re-open school for all children in the safest way possible but we do not know for certain when this will be or within what risk assessment framework. Please be assured that as always, we will plan and manage the situation as carefully as is possible and make sure the return to school, whenever it is, will be as safe and secure as possible for your children, their families and our staff.

Please try to use the half-term as a break for the children and for yourselves – there will be more remote learning sessions from **Monday 22**nd **February** and I am sure some updates on the local and national situation.

Please remember there are a lot of local organisations out there able to provide advice and support during these difficult times. **Always** ask if you have a question no matter how small you think it is whether about reading books or Winter Fuel Allowances...we will do our best to help and direct you!

Take care, stay safe,

 \mathcal{DR}

David Reddy (Headteacher) Click on me!



























